
Friday 10th April 2020 

Headteacher’s Weekly Review 

As promised, here is our Friday update. 

 

This week we have been able to send out the information welcoming our new Year 7 students who will be 

joining us in September.  I’m not sure whether or not we will be able to run our usual transition activities, but we 

will certainly do all we can to make the move to secondary school as smooth as possible for students and 

parents. 

 

We have also been able to contact Year 11 and 13 students and their parents with the guidance from the 

Government regarding their exams.  Staff are busy providing grades to send to the exam boards. 

 

It is strange how quickly social distancing has affected the way we perceive things.  Now, when I am watching 

television and see people standing or sitting in groups or hugging or shaking hands, I feel momentarily a little 

flicker of horror.  Mrs Callan told me last week of one of her friends dogs that stepped aside then waited in a 

driveway for another dog and owner to pass two metres away.  I wonder how long it will take us and our dogs 

to revert to normal. 

 

So many schools are now, like us, using 3D printers to produce face coverings for NHS staff.  Mrs Rook is making 

these every day but we are limited to the number that can be made with one 3D printer - if anyone wants to 

donate another, we’ll take it! 

 

Cont./... 



Mrs Tudor is sewing scrubs and I know several of you have offered help and we  have some details from Mrs Tudor 

on how you might be able to 

We are at the mercy of resources.  Sarah is currently printing 10 visors for Oliver and Harvey Smith's Mum, but 
the 3D printer can only manage 4 a day. 

I delivered my first 7 sets of scrubs yesterday and collected a roll of fabric, which is becoming another 11 today 
and tomorrow. After that I have another roll of fabric, and thread, but waiting on waist cord before I can finish 
them. 

If anybody has any cotton woven flat cord, rolls of Polycotton 65%, 35% or 100% cotton, plain or patterned, black, 
blue or white thread there are about 300 sewers in the Bracknell area waiting for supplies! 

Also every set of scrubs needs to have a wash bag. It should be pillow case size and have a draw string. It must be 
cotton or poly cotton so the scrubs and it can go into the washing machine at the end of each shift without 
infecting their house with the virus. 

The contact person if people want to join the sewing gang is Evie:  

evie@finer.london and the Facebook group: https://www.facebook.com/scrubsgloriousscrubs/  

 
 

A huge thank you to Mrs Davies, our Senior Science Technician, who sorted out the goggles for NHS staff and they 

were delivered to Frimley Park Hospital on Wednesday. 

A word from Mrs Rook 

So we have now made and distributed 26 visors.  

¶ 10 to the radiology department at Frimley Park  

¶ 10 to New Wokingham Road Surgery, Crowthorne  

¶ 6 to Abbot Care.  

 

I have ôordersõ for another 20. 

 

 

mailto:evie@finer.london
https://www.facebook.com/scrubsgloriousscrubs/


We would like some pallets to make a table top. The area needing covered is about 1.5m by 2.5m 

and if possible we would like to be able to make some benches and some planters too. If you are 

able to give us some pallets we would be very grateful. Please call 01344 775678  next week to ar-

range drop off  or  collection.   

 

 I hope you have a pleasant Easter weekend - if it all gets too much, I recommend chocolate! 


